


NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Newland Parish Council meeting held by Zoom at 7.30pm Tuesday 19th January 2021.


Present:	Mrs H Jeavons (Chair), Mr T Yapp, Mr D Reynolds, Mr S Patterson, Mr J Tinnion
J Barker (Clerk), Mr M Everitt (PPW)
		 								
30/20 Apologies 	Mr C Hegenbarth, Mr T Wells (MHDC/WCC) Mrs K Wells (MHDC)

31/20	a) Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and Other Disclosable Interests in items on the      agenda												None
	b) Notification of any changes to the Register of Interests					None

32/20	Minutes
The minutes of the Parish Council zoom meeting held on 17th November 2020 were proposed by Mr Yapp, seconded by Mr Patterson, and approved unanimously. 

33/20	Reports from representatives of other bodies 

	Malvern Hills Trust – Mr Yapp gave a brief update on news from MHT, noting how busy the hills have been during the lockdown.

	PPW – Mr Everitt reported that he had walked some of the paths in the Parish and they are generally in good order. The longstanding stile cross step problem on NW-506 remains despite earlier contacts and a letter from the Parish Council. This still needs to be rectified to make the path safe. 

Path NW-512 is still obstructed and the permissive path has not yet been provided. WCC have recently advised that it should be resolved very soon.

34/20	Updates on matters arising in previous minutes. No updates

35/20 To consider applications for co-option – No applications received. To carry forward to the next meeting.
	
36/20 Planning – No applications received.

[bookmark: _Hlk44948626]37/20	Finance 
a)  To agree the budget and precept request for 2021/22.
Following discussion Mr Yapp proposed £4600, Mr Patterson seconded, and it was approved unanimously. 

b) Accounts passed for payment:
Nest		Pension contribution – (Dec)					£13.98
J Barker	Clerk – November						£164.46
J Barker	Clerk – December						£170.27
R Wilks	Lengthsman – December					£172.80

	Payments proposed by the Mrs Jeavons, seconded by Mr Tinnion, and approved unanimously.

c)  To consider donations for 2020/21
Mr Patterson proposed a donation of £50 to The Grapevine, seconded by Mr Tinnion, approved unanimously. It was noted that some parts of the parish, including Pin’s Green, do not currently receive deliveries. The clerk to check if volunteers are required for this. 

d) To consider options for the appointment of a new internal auditor – carry forward to the next meeting


38/20 	Other reports and items for future consideration
	A spate of thefts from sheds and outbuildings in the area was noted and the possibility of putting a notice on the boards advising of this and suggesting residents consider installing screech alarms was raised. 
	
39/20	 Date of next meeting

	Parish Council meeting to be held by Zoom at 7.30pm on Tuesday 16th March 2021.





Signed	...............................................	(Chairman)		Date	...............................................		  
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